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Massaro, Luly (PUC)

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] : RE: EXT || Emergency Open Meeting Notice - public utilities 
terminations

 

From: Webster, Raquel <Raquel.Webster@nationalgrid.com>  
Sent: Sunday, March 15, 2020 4:37 PM 
To: WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) <Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov>; Massaro, Luly (PUC) <Luly.Massaro@puc.ri.gov>; 
Nault, Alan (PUC) <Alan.Nault@puc.ri.gov>; Bianco, Todd (PUC) <Todd.Bianco@puc.ri.gov>; Hogan, Margaret (PUC) 
<Margaret.Hogan@puc.ri.gov>; Kearns, Christopher (DOA) <Christopher.Kearns@energy.ri.gov>; Hutchinson, Jennifer 
<Jennifer.Hutchinson@nationalgrid.com>; Sneesby, Frederick(DHS) <Frederick.Sneesby@dhs.ri.gov>; Weedon, Deirdre 
(DHS) <Deirdre.Weedon@dhs.ri.gov>; georgewileycenterri@gmail.com; camiloviveiros@gmail.com; OBrien, Celia 
<CELIA.OBRIEN@nationalgrid.com>; Scanlon, Joanne M. <Joanne.Scanlon@nationalgrid.com>; mkirkwood@pud-ri.org; 
hround@pud-ri.org; trivet@pud-ri.org; llaporte@pud-ri.org; Michael@McElroyLawOffice.com; jwright@bipco.net; 
admin@bipco.net; Chetherington@riag.ri.gov; dmacrae@riag.ri.gov; MFolcarelli@riag.ri.gov; George, Linda (DPUC) 
<Linda.George@dpuc.ri.gov>; Schrag, Jonathan (DPUC) <Jonathan.Schrag@dpuc.ri.gov>; Kogut, Thomas (DPUC) 
<Thomas.Kogut@dpuc.ri.gov>; Spirito, John (DPUC) <John.Spirito@dpuc.ri.gov>; Bell, John (DPUC) 
<John.Bell@dpuc.ri.gov>; Moniz, Diana (DPUC) <Diana.Moniz@dpuc.ri.gov>; jwood@centerforjustice.org; 
jmickman@centerforjustice.org; Ucci, Nicholas (DOA) <Nicholas.Ucci@energy.ri.gov>; marybali@aol.com; 
dsimmons@kentcountywater.org; Joseph A. Keough Jr, Esq <jkeoughjr@keoughsweeney.com>; James DeCelles 
<decelles@pwsb.org>; RickyC@provwater.com; Michael McElroy <mcelroymik@gmail.com>; 
leah@mcelroylawoffice.com; jforgue@cityofnewport.com; Ashoer@apslaw.com; Jacobs, Christopher 
<christopher.jacobs@suez.com>; bfitzgerald@cullenanddykman.com; Prettyman, Gary <gary.prettyman@suez.com>; 
Giebink, Karen <KGiebink@narrabay.com>; Grant, Kate <Kate.Grant2@nationalgrid.com>; Hutchinson, Jennifer 
<Jennifer.Hutchinson@nationalgrid.com> 
Cc: jgerhard@narragansettri.gov 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] : RE: EXT || Emergency Open Meeting Notice - public utilities terminations 
 
Good afternoon, Cindy: 
 
As of March 13, 2020,  National Grid has temporarily suspended collections-related activities, including service 
disconnections, late payment charges, and outbound calls regarding nonpayment. National Grid will share its 
press release with the PUC.  
 
Thanks, 
Raquel 
 
Raquel J. Webster | Senior Counsel   
National Grid | 40 Sylvan Road | Waltham, MA 02451  
Office: 781.907.2121 | Mobile: 781.472.0531 | Fax: 781.907.5701 
raquel.webster@nationalgrid.com  
 

From: WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) <Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov>  
Sent: Saturday, March 14, 2020 1:51 PM 
To: Massaro, Luly (PUC) <Luly.Massaro@puc.ri.gov>; Nault, Alan (PUC) <Alan.Nault@puc.ri.gov>; Bianco, Todd (PUC) 
<Todd.Bianco@puc.ri.gov>; Hogan, Margaret (PUC) <Margaret.Hogan@puc.ri.gov>; Kearns, Christopher (DOA) 
<Christopher.Kearns@energy.ri.gov>; Sneesby, Frederick(DHS) <Frederick.Sneesby@dhs.ri.gov>; Weedon, Deirdre (DHS) 
<Deirdre.Weedon@dhs.ri.gov>; georgewileycenterri@gmail.com; camiloviveiros@gmail.com; Webster, Raquel 
<Raquel.Webster@nationalgrid.com>; OBrien, Celia <CELIA.OBRIEN@nationalgrid.com>; Scanlon, Joanne M. 
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<Joanne.Scanlon@nationalgrid.com>; mkirkwood@pud-ri.org; hround@pud-ri.org; trivet@pud-ri.org; llaporte@pud-
ri.org; Michael@McElroyLawOffice.com; jwright@bipco.net; admin@bipco.net; Chetherington@riag.ri.gov; 
dmacrae@riag.ri.gov; MFolcarelli@riag.ri.gov; George, Linda (DPUC) <Linda.George@dpuc.ri.gov>; Schrag, Jonathan 
(DPUC) <Jonathan.Schrag@dpuc.ri.gov>; Kogut, Thomas (DPUC) <Thomas.Kogut@dpuc.ri.gov>; Spirito, John (DPUC) 
<John.Spirito@dpuc.ri.gov>; Bell, John (DPUC) <John.Bell@dpuc.ri.gov>; Moniz, Diana (DPUC) 
<Diana.Moniz@dpuc.ri.gov>; jwood@centerforjustice.org; jmickman@centerforjustice.org; WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) 
<Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov>; Ucci, Nicholas (DOA) <Nicholas.Ucci@energy.ri.gov>; marybali@aol.com; 
dsimmons@kentcountywater.org; Joseph A. Keough Jr, Esq <jkeoughjr@keoughsweeney.com>; James DeCelles 
<decelles@pwsb.org>; RickyC@provwater.com; Michael McElroy <mcelroymik@gmail.com>; 
leah@mcelroylawoffice.com; jforgue@cityofnewport.com; Ashoer@apslaw.com; Jacobs, Christopher 
<christopher.jacobs@suez.com>; bfitzgerald@cullenanddykman.com; Prettyman, Gary <gary.prettyman@suez.com>; 
Giebink, Karen <KGiebink@narrabay.com>; WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) <Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov> 
Cc: jgerhard@narragansettri.gov 
Subject: EXT || Emergency Open Meeting Notice - public utilities terminations 
 
Hi Everyone, 
 
Attached please find an Emergency Open Meeting Notice for Monday, March 16, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. where the PUC will 
consider an emergency order to halt collections activities (terminations, sending accounts to collections agencies, 
extending the shut-off date in termination notices to the end of the emergency period) for a stated temporary period of 
time.  This would apply to protected and standard customers of all regulated electric, gas, water, and sewer 
utilities.  Such an order would not prohibit the utilities from sending out bills or termination notices (with a date after 
the emergency) nor would it prohibit them from entering into payment plans. 
 
If anyone wishes to comment on this matter, they may provide comments through reply-all.   
 
Any comments on what the various utilities have already implemented on collections covering the next 30 days would 
also be helpful information for the PUC to have. 
 
Feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
Cindy 
 
 
Cynthia G. Wilson-Frias 
Chief of Legal Services 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick, RI 02888 
Tel: 401-780-2147 
Cell: 401-258-1450 
Fax: 401-941-1691 
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This e-mail, and any attachments are strictly confidential and intended for the addressee(s) only. The content may also 
contain legal, professional or other privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender 
immediately and then delete the e-mail and any attachments. You should not disclose, copy or take any action in 
reliance on this transmission. 
 
You may report the matter by contacting us via our UK Contacts Page [nationalgrid.com] or our US Contacts Page 
[nationalgridus.com] (accessed by clicking on the appropriate link) 
 
Please ensure you have adequate virus protection before you open or detach any documents from this transmission. 
National Grid plc and its affiliates do not accept any liability for viruses. An e-mail reply to this address may be subject to 
monitoring for operational reasons or lawful business practices. 
 
For the registered information on the UK operating companies within the National Grid group please use the attached 
link: https://www.nationalgrid.com/group/about-us/corporate-registrations [nationalgrid.com]  
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Massaro, Luly (PUC)

From: Spirito, John (DPUC)
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 1:12 PM
To: WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC); Massaro, Luly (PUC); Nault, Alan (PUC); Bianco, Todd (PUC); 

Hogan, Margaret (PUC); Kearns, Christopher (DOA); Sneesby, Frederick(DHS); Weedon, 
Deirdre (DHS); georgewileycenterri@gmail.com; camiloviveiros@gmail.com; 
raquel.webster@nationalgrid.com; celia.obrien@nationalgrid.com; 
Joanne.scanlon@nationalgrid.com; mkirkwood@pud-ri.org; hround@pud-ri.org; 
trivet@pud-ri.org; llaporte@pud-ri.org; Michael@McElroyLawOffice.com; 
jwright@bipco.net; admin@bipco.net; Chetherington@riag.ri.gov; dmacrae@riag.ri.gov; 
MFolcarelli@riag.ri.gov; George, Linda (DPUC); Schrag, Jonathan (DPUC); Kogut, Thomas 
(DPUC); Bell, John (DPUC); Moniz, Diana (DPUC); jwood@centerforjustice.org; 
jmickman@centerforjustice.org; Ucci, Nicholas (DOA); marybali@aol.com; 
dsimmons@kentcountywater.org; Joseph A. Keough Jr, Esq; James DeCelles; 
RickyC@provwater.com; Michael McElroy; leah@mcelroylawoffice.com; 
jforgue@cityofnewport.com; Ashoer@apslaw.com; Jacobs, Christopher; 
bfitzgerald@cullenanddykman.com; Prettyman, Gary; Giebink, Karen

Cc: jgerhard@narragansettri.gov
Subject: RE: Emergency Open Meeting Notice - public utilities terminations

 
Good afternoon Cindy, 
In view of the COVID-19 emergency currently in effect in Rhode Island, the Division supports the Commission’s decision 
to determine whether it should exercise its emergency powers under R.I. Gen. Laws 39-1-32(a) in the interest of public 
safety.  However, in order to avoid confusion with respect to regular utility billing practices, the Division would 
recommend that if the Commission does decide to take emergency steps to safeguard the public welfare, that action be 
limited to only the suspension of utility service terminations for a reasonable duration of time, as determined by the 
Commission.  
 
John Spirito, Jr. 
Chief Legal Counsel 
R.I. Division of Public Utilities and Carriers 
89 Jefferson Blvd., Warwick, RI 02888 
401-780-2152 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE 
This e-mail message is confidential and is intended only for the named recipient(s). It may contain information that is 
subject to the attorney client privilege or the attorney work-product doctrine or that is otherwise exempt from disclosure 
under applicable law. If you have received this e-mail message in error, or are not the named recipient(s), please 
immediately notify john.spirito@dpuc.ri.gov and delete this message from your computer and destroy all copies. Thank 
you. 
 
   
 

From: WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) <Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov>  
Sent: Saturday, March 14, 2020 1:51 PM 
To: Massaro, Luly (PUC) <Luly.Massaro@puc.ri.gov>; Nault, Alan (PUC) <Alan.Nault@puc.ri.gov>; Bianco, Todd (PUC) 
<Todd.Bianco@puc.ri.gov>; Hogan, Margaret (PUC) <Margaret.Hogan@puc.ri.gov>; Kearns, Christopher (DOA) 
<Christopher.Kearns@energy.ri.gov>; Sneesby, Frederick(DHS) <Frederick.Sneesby@dhs.ri.gov>; Weedon, Deirdre (DHS) 
<Deirdre.Weedon@dhs.ri.gov>; georgewileycenterri@gmail.com; camiloviveiros@gmail.com; 
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raquel.webster@nationalgrid.com; celia.obrien@nationalgrid.com; Joanne.scanlon@nationalgrid.com; 
mkirkwood@pud-ri.org; hround@pud-ri.org; trivet@pud-ri.org; llaporte@pud-ri.org; Michael@McElroyLawOffice.com; 
jwright@bipco.net; admin@bipco.net; Chetherington@riag.ri.gov; dmacrae@riag.ri.gov; MFolcarelli@riag.ri.gov; 
George, Linda (DPUC) <Linda.George@dpuc.ri.gov>; Schrag, Jonathan (DPUC) <Jonathan.Schrag@dpuc.ri.gov>; Kogut, 
Thomas (DPUC) <Thomas.Kogut@dpuc.ri.gov>; Spirito, John (DPUC) <John.Spirito@dpuc.ri.gov>; Bell, John (DPUC) 
<John.Bell@dpuc.ri.gov>; Moniz, Diana (DPUC) <Diana.Moniz@dpuc.ri.gov>; jwood@centerforjustice.org; 
jmickman@centerforjustice.org; WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) <Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov>; Ucci, Nicholas (DOA) 
<Nicholas.Ucci@energy.ri.gov>; marybali@aol.com; dsimmons@kentcountywater.org; Joseph A. Keough Jr, Esq 
<jkeoughjr@keoughsweeney.com>; James DeCelles <decelles@pwsb.org>; RickyC@provwater.com; Michael McElroy 
<mcelroymik@gmail.com>; leah@mcelroylawoffice.com; jforgue@cityofnewport.com; Ashoer@apslaw.com; Jacobs, 
Christopher <christopher.jacobs@suez.com>; bfitzgerald@cullenanddykman.com; Prettyman, Gary 
<gary.prettyman@suez.com>; Giebink, Karen <KGiebink@narrabay.com>; WilsonFrias, Cynthia (PUC) 
<Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov> 
Cc: jgerhard@narragansettri.gov 
Subject: Emergency Open Meeting Notice - public utilities terminations 
 
Hi Everyone, 
 
Attached please find an Emergency Open Meeting Notice for Monday, March 16, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. where the PUC will 
consider an emergency order to halt collections activities (terminations, sending accounts to collections agencies, 
extending the shut-off date in termination notices to the end of the emergency period) for a stated temporary period of 
time.  This would apply to protected and standard customers of all regulated electric, gas, water, and sewer 
utilities.  Such an order would not prohibit the utilities from sending out bills or termination notices (with a date after 
the emergency) nor would it prohibit them from entering into payment plans. 
 
If anyone wishes to comment on this matter, they may provide comments through reply-all.   
 
Any comments on what the various utilities have already implemented on collections covering the next 30 days would 
also be helpful information for the PUC to have. 
 
Feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
Cindy 
 
 
Cynthia G. Wilson-Frias 
Chief of Legal Services 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick, RI 02888 
Tel: 401-780-2147 
Cell: 401-258-1450 
Fax: 401-941-1691 
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